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British Automobile Racing Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes – March 5, 2024
Venue - Texas Lone Star Grill, Dixon Road, Etobicoke, ON.

WELCOME – 20:02




Bryan Rashleigh, President
MINUTES









Andrew Majik made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting, which was seconded by Jack White and carried.

DEPARTMENTS

MEMBERSHIP 




Andrea Pegg, Membership Secretary

There are 96 memberships currently with 5 being new members.
TREASURY 





    
 
John Bordin, Treasurer
John reported he is cleaning up the documentation, and anything 6 years or older will be shredded.  

The 2022 and 2023 financial statements are being prepared., he will meet with Keith Whorley and Bryan Rashleigh to review these documents, before presenting them to the membership.

WRRC/SOCIAL







CASC has a booth at the Motorama show, which will have F1200, F1600, GT5 and ice race cars on display.

Kyle Bast and Tom Cressman will be at the booth to promote TRS and hopefully get some new recruits.

While CASC is paying for the booth, Bryan Rashleigh made a motion at the Board meeting for BARC to help with the cost.  This was seconded by Tom Cressman and carried.

REGIONAL RACE/ORO   




 Scott Ellsworth, Race Director 

Bryan reported the 2024 Region Race Schedule has been released.
RACE COMMITTEE



There was a discussion about the upcoming Motorama weekend. 

The Miata Canada Cup series will run at four Region Races this year, including the BARC TT. 

Pat Cyr is the new CASC Race Director.  Bryan had provided him with suggestions for a new GT 4, 5 and 6 representative as Bryan is stepping down from the role.
HONDA INDY TORONTO






David Bayley
There is nothing to report at this time.
ICE RACING 


 
Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Organizer
Wayne’s Ice Race Report
Our weekend scheduled for March 3 &amp; 4 has been cancelled. I

went to the track on Sunday February 25 to see what the track

conditions were. I spoke with several drivers, and they indicated

that the track was good but was getting slushy. There were

several spots where the grass was showing through. I spoke with

Tom Prentice and we both agreed that with the weather forecast

for this week it would be impossible for the Kin to make any ice.

Also, with the rain forecast, the track would not survive. I have

undone all of the arrangements that were in place. We will be

refunded any money we have paid out except for $25.00 on the

insurance policy.

There has been discussion of expanding the street stud tire rule

to include all DOT approved studded tires. This is being submitted

to the Kinsmen for their approval. It was determined that the use

of the Hakkinen DOT tire was responsible for considerably less

wear on the track which is what we were hoping for.

We have been approached by the Lexus Cup Sport people about

coming back to the series. They are guaranteeing 24 entries for

the weekend but want to use their own officials and rules and the

tire used previously. This is to be discussed further by the

organizers and the Kinsmen.

Given the losses incurred by the clubs that were able to hold their

weekend and the fact that we did not hold our weekend and

suffered no loss, I am proposing that BARC give $2,000.00 to

CASC to be distributed to the 4 clubs that lost money this year.

Wayne and Bryan reported this season it has not been cold enough for the water to freeze when the Kinsmen have tried to flood the track.  There is apparently a difference of 16 inches between one end of the field and the other.
TRS





Tom Cressman
There will be TRS training April 20 and 21 training at Flamboro Speedway.

Tom needs a harness and cars for the training.  Bryan will provide both.

Kyle would like a vintage and a F1200 car to practice on.

John Somerville from Abrams Towing will be on hand to demonstrate the correct procedure for hooking up cars.

As usual rented trailers will be provided for the trainees. 
NEWSLETTER

Anyone who has anything for the newsletter should e-mail Amy.harrison25@gmail.com 
OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business to discuss.
NEW BUSINESS

Paul Einarsen reported on a website he had seen about the Canadian Motorsport Academy.  The President/CEO is Alastair Taylor, and this academy is specifically for anyone interested in motorsport in Canda.  It provides training in all areas, not just drivers but also Engineers, Mechanics, Marketing and all areas of the sport.  More information can be found at https://canadianmotorsportacademy.com/   
Buy/Sell

Paul Einarsen has a 2000 Pontiac Firebird convertible with 83K for sale.
Adjournment

Wayne Wanamaker made a motion for adjournment which was seconded by John Jensen at 20:37.
 .
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: at the Lone Star Texas Grill (upstairs) – April 2, 2024 at 20:00.

